
Buffalo Township Municipal Sewer Authority Meeting 

October 3, 2024 

 

The Buffalo Township Municipal Sewer Authority held their regular meeting on October 
3, 2024 at the Buffalo Township Municipal Building, 2115 Strickler Road, Mifflinburg, 
PA. Present were Daryl Beiler, Bob Sampsell, Brian Zettlemoyer, Linda Troup, Lena 
Baumer, Melissa Lobos, Josh Satteson and Todd Oberdorf. There was 1 citizen 
present. 

There were no citizen’s concerns. 

Bob Sampsell made a motion to accept the Secretary’s minutes as presented. It was 
seconded by Brian Zettlemoyer. All approved. 

Brian Zettlemoyer made a motion to accept the report as presented. It was seconded 
Bob Sampsell. All approved.   

Under Engineer’s report: Brian Zettlemoyer made a motion to approve Costars quote 
from Riordan in the amount of $75,900.00 for pump station components at Black Run 
Pump Station and for Lena Baumer to advertise bids. It was seconded by Bob 
Sampsell. All approved.  
 
Under Operator’s report: Todd Oberdorf discussed calibration not working properly at 
sewer plant. It was not repaired correctly by PCS. He had to get someone else to repair. 

Under delinquent bills: Bob Sampsell made a motion to send delinquent letters to Diane 
Kitchens and Kevin and Lori Eberhart. It was seconded by Brian Zettlemoyer. All 
approved. Linda Troup made a motion to file lien on Shawn Lloyd. It was seconded by 
Daryl Beiler. All approved. Brian Zettlemoyer made a motion to file civil suit on Carrie 
and Miller Catherman Jr. and MD Ebersole. It was seconded by Lena Baumer. All 
approved. Bob Sampsell abstained from voting. 

There was no old business. 

Under new business: We discussed possible maintenance issues for 2025 for budget 
purposes. 

Brian Zettlemoyer made a motion to pay October’s bills. It was seconded by Bob 
Sampsell. All approved. 

Meeting was then adjourned. 

 


